MONUMENT CREEK VILLAGE

DELEGATE AREA

ANNUAL MEETING OF THE MEMBERS

OCTOBER 5, 2010

MINUTES

CALL TO ORDER: Delegate Area Representative, Frank Oakley, called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.

ESTABLISH NOTICE:  It was established that notice was sent out as required in the Battlement Mesa Declarations.

QUORUM:  There were 14 lots represented in person and 20 lots represented by proxy.  Therefore, a quorum was not established.
RESIDENT’S COMMENTS:  Barbara Bayliff asked why BMSA is watering so much on the grass areas off of Monument Creek Trail?  

Mr. Rippy explained that we are getting some complaints that we are not watering enough and some complaints that we are watering too much.  The zones around the sprinkler heads are watered very well, where as, other areas are not water as well.

Deb Cornelius asked why there are no clothes lines allowed in the PUD.  

Mr. Rippy explained that when the covenants were written years ago that clotheslines were not allowed.
Kari Arneson asked what, if anything, is BMSA going to do about the over grown weeds etc. on the foreclosure properties. 

Keith Lammey explained that BMSA is in the process of cleaning up the foreclosure properties.  BMSA will not water the lawns, but we are going to try to keep the weeds down.

Ms. Arneson asked what the procedure is for violations.  

Mr. Lammey explained that first; a warning letter is mailed out with 5 days to correct the violation.  Then a 2nd letter is mailed out with a $50 fine assessed and another 5 days to correct the violation.  If the problem isn’t resolved, a third letter is mailed with a $75 fine assessed and another 5 days to correct the violation.  If a fourth letter is mailed, they are then assessed a $100 fine and required to come to a hearing with the BMSA Board of Directors.  Mr. Lammey stated that this process does take some extra time because of the clerical time to type the letters and then he signs all of the letters himself.  
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Jody Bernal stated that because of the crack sealing on the roads, he has accumulated a lot of tar in his garage and home.  He also stated that there are quite a few vehicles parked on Ponderosa Circle on a curve, which makes it nearly impossible to see any oncoming traffic or pedestrians.  Ponderosa Circle becomes a one-lane street with all the vehicles.

Bob Saville stated that there is a foreclosure across the street from his home and the gates on the fences are falling down.  Can BMSA do anything about the gates. 

Mr. Rippy explained that we did have a technician at that address today to correct the problem.

ADJOURN:  With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm.

Page 2 of 2

